
 

 
 
 
 

March 22, 2021 
 
 

Filed Via Web Portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
 
Re: Docket UE-210138 (Advice No. 2021-03) – Do Not Redocket 

PSE Electric Tariff Revision - Filed Electronically 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 

 
Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) hereby submits in connection with Docket UE-210138 the 
following tariff sheets to replace the tariff sheets that accompanied PSE’s initial February 
26, 2021 filing submitted under PSE’s Advice No. 2021-03. This substitute filing includes 
the following portion of PSE’s WN U-60, tariff for electric service.  

 
WN U-60, Tariff G - (Electric Tariff): 
2nd Revision of Sheet No. 129-A.2 Schedule 129 Low Income Program (Continued) 
1st Revision of Sheet No. 129-A.3 Schedule 129 Low Income Program (Continued) 
1st Revision of Sheet No. 129-A.4 Schedule 129 Low Income Program (Continued) 
   
 

The purpose of this substitute filing is 1) to further clarify the reference to individual electric and 
natural gas benefit funding caps; 2) to remove the reference to the inclusion of grant distributions 
and education costs in the Cost Recovery section; and 3) to revise the Automatic CACAP 
Benefit Distribution Eligibility Criteria to allow PSE greater discretion as to how frequently it 
may automatically provide the CACAP benefit amount to qualifying residential service accounts. 
This substitute filing is being made based on the feedback PSE received from WUTC Staff. 
Additionally, this substitute filing adds clarifying language to the eligibility criteria and income 
guidelines.   
 
The tariff sheets described herein reflect an issue date of February 26, 2021, and an effective date 
of March 28, 2021.  Posting of the proposed tariff change for public inspection and review, as 
required by law and the Commission’s rules and regulations, is being completed in accordance 
with WAC 480-100-193(1).   
 

R
eceived

R
ecords M

anagem
ent

03/22/21   14:16

State O
f W

A
SH

.
U

T
IL

. A
N

D
 T

R
A

N
SP.

C
O

M
M

ISSIO
N



Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
March 22, 2021 
Page 2 of 2 
 
 

Please contact Veronica Martin at (425) 457-5624 for additional information about this filing.  
If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2142. 
 

Sincerely, 

 /s/ Jon A. Piliaris 
Jon A. Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 
 

 

cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 

 
Attachments: 
Electric Tariff Sheets (listed above) 
 


